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THE EYEOPENER 
 

                                                         

        HURN PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER   

Winter 2021  

 

HURN CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTING 

 AND CHILDREN’S PARTY  

 
Sunday 5th December 4.30pm-7pm 

Village Green & Hurn Bridge Sports Club 

 

Members of Hurn Parish Council invite Hurn residents to join them at the 

Annual Christmas Tree Lighting Service on Sunday, 5th December 2021 at 

4:30 pm, followed by refreshments and children’s entertainment.  Please 

come to the Village Green OUTSIDE HURN POST OFFICE at 

4.30pm. 

 

The Salvation Army will provide the music for the Christmas Carols and 

there will be a short service. Afterwards there will be mulled wine and light 

refreshments for the adults in Hurn Bridge Sports Club. For the children up 

to and including 12 years, there will be a disco, games and tea, finishing at 7pm. 

 

We hope as many children as possible, resident in the village, will come along.  To ensure we have 

enough food, PLEASE FILL IN THE TEAR OFF SLIP below and put it in the box at Hurn Stores 

BY WEDNESDAY 24th NOVEMBER 2021. Thank you.  If you are unable to take your slip to the 

Stores, please telephone the Parish Clerk on 01202 872056  or e mail to reserve your place. 

 

 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS PARTY: SUNDAY 5th DECEMBER 2021 
(Should Covid legislation change and we cannot proceed with this event, we will let you know) 

 
Childs Name:       Age:                                            

........................................................          .............................................  

........................................................          .............................................  

........................................................          .............................................  

........................................................          ............................................. 

 

 

Address: ................................................................................................. 

................................................................................................................ 

 

Contact Telephone Number:          ......................................................... 

 

E Mail address ………………………………………………………… 
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NEWS UPDATE 

 

LAGOON – The Deputy Leader of BCP Council attended our October meeting to answer 

questions as to why the Council had awarded a £70,000 Bounce Back Grant to enable the Lagoon 

Company to submit a planning application for the Hurn quarry site.  There was a good attendance 

from residents who, together with Parish Councillors quizzed him for around an hour.  We believe 

he was left in no doubt that the huge majority of those residents present were most unhappy with the 

grant award which has facilitated a planning application.  The Lagoon company will need to submit 

their application before the end of March 2022, or return the money.  The Parish Council will keep 

residents informed with future updates. 

 

 

HURN PARISH NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN to 2031 – A Steering Group comprising 

residents and Parish councillors has been working for over a year to put together a draft Parish Plan.  

Our final Parish Plan when adopted will be a very important document.  It will give us a robust tool 

setting out specific policies for Hurn, which together with the BCP Council Local Plan will be used 

to determine planning applications that may come forward.    A residents’ survey was carried out 

prior to Covid and a survey of businesses done earlier this year.   Both asked questions about what 

they might like to see for Hurn in the next ten years.  The Plan will reflect responses from those 

surveys, and it is proposed to carry out a consultation on the draft Plan in early 2022.  This will 

involve opportunities for you to come to Hurn Bridge Club to meet Steering Group members, and 

view and discuss the draft Plan.  We will value your feedback which you will also be able to do on 

line.  We will let you have full details in the new year and hope that we will have good participation 

from Hurn residents.  

 

 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE NEWS FROM HURN PARISH COUNCIL 

BY E MAIL? 
 

We would like to keep you up to date with local news more often, and this is easily done by e mail.  

If you would like to be added to our e mail list, please let us know by confirming to: 

hurnparish@fillybrookfarm.co.uk 

Thank you to those who have already contacted us to add their names to our list.   

 

 

Hurn Parish Council Contact Details 

 
If you have any queries regarding any of the items in this Newsletter, or want to contact your Parish 

Councillors, their contact details are as follows: 
 

Chairman Cllr Mrs M Phipps 01202 478266 – e mail hurnparish@fillybrookfarm.co.uk 

Vice Chairman Cllr H Greenman 01202 486367 

Cllr I Evans 01202 477566 

Cllr Mrs J Jones 01202 485258 

Cllr Mrs H Balkaya Shore 01202 485288 

Cllr M Cranham 079418 29226 

Clerk Mrs N Shaw 01202 872056 - email hurnparishcouncil@talktalk.net  

 

Website: www.hurnparishcouncil.org.uk  

mailto:hurnparish@fillybrookfarm.co.uk
http://www.hurnparishcouncil.org.uk/

